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ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING PRAYERS 
 

We look ahead to the road we will travel 

together this year. We anticipate and 

receive with joy the new gifts God’s 

love has planned. We pray for the grace 

to let go of what has served its holy 

purpose. When we are trailblazers or 

followers, when we are seekers or 

visionaries, when we must walk by faith 

and not by sight, we remember: 

God has called us for such a  

time as this. 

And so we pray: Grace our meeting,  

O God, with the gift of your Holy Spirit: 

the Spirit who has guided the church 

from the beginning, the Spirit of our 

risen Lord Jesus, the Spirit who sends us 

as healers and restorers of your beloved 

world. You are the source of our life 

together. You are the rock and 

cornerstone. 

You have called us for such a  

time as this. 

 
O God, 

you have called your servants 

to ventures of which we cannot see the ending, 

by paths as yet untrodden, 

through perils unknown. 

Give us faith to go out with good courage, 

not knowing where we go, 

but only that your hand is leading us 

and your love supporting us; 

through Jesus Christ our Lord.  

Amen.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

PASTOR’S REPORT 
 
Dear St. John’s Members, 

 

In the letter to the Philippians we read, “Rejoice in the Lord always.”   
 

In 2023, St. John’s Lutheran Church rejoiced in the Lord in celebration of our ministry 

accomplishments. Here are some highlights. We rejoiced in celebration of my 10 year 

anniversary of ministry together at St. John’s Church. We celebrated the confirmation of 

11 Catechetical students as a joint effort with St. John’s United Church of Christ. We 

dedicated an 1883 Martin Luther Statue that was installed with new landscaping at the 

front of the church. In addition, The Parkland Press published an article with pictures 

about the statue. With these and many more celebrations throughout the year we have 

rejoiced in the Lord. Following is my annual pastor’s report. 
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Worship  

Sanctuary & Facebook Live Worship Services - 53 
 

Hospital & Home Visitations & Pastoral Care  

Hospital & Home Visitation & Pastoral Care & Support - 97 
 

The following homebound members have been visited throughout the year. In addition to 

sharing Holy Communion and the impositions of ashes, they’ve received the Annual 

Sunday School Children’s Thanksgiving goodie bags and the Ladies Aid Christmas 

goodie bags. 
 

Catherine Gery Jean George  James Hersh  Marjorie Rossi  

Rosa Ortiz  Debra Knudson  Barry Heintzelman Harold Smith 

Mary Ann Spengler Nancy Neimeyer Shirley Schimmel 
 

Catechetical Students Confirmed  

The Catechetical Class 2023 saw the graduation of 11 confirmands. The 2023 

Confirmation Class was a joint church effort between St. John’s Lutheran Church and St. 

John’s United Church of Christ. Thank you to St. John’s UCC Consistory President Mark 

Laudenslager for helping coordinate this joint endeavor. In addition, the Catechetical 

Class collected $280.00 during the Souper Bowl of Caring. The proceeds went to support 

St. Paul’s Food Pantry in Breinigsville. 
 

Brady Furman       Pentecost Sunday, May 28, 2023  St. John’s 

Kayti Demko       Pentecost Sunday, May 28, 2023  St. John’s 

Emily Laudenslager      Pentecost Sunday, May 28, 2023  St. John’s 

Nora Garon       Pentecost Sunday, May 28, 2023  St. John’s 

Michelle Garon      Pentecost Sunday, May 28, 2023  St. John’s 

Miley Divers       Trinity Sunday, June 4, 2023  St. John’s 

Keira Sell       Trinity Sunday, June 4, 2023  St. John’s 

Anna Seyler       Trinity Sunday, June 4, 2023  St. John’s 

Avery Seyler       Trinity Sunday, June 4, 2023  St. John’s 

Natalie Conner      Trinity Sunday, June 4, 2023  St. John’s 

Mallory Conner      Trinity Sunday, June 4, 2023  St. John’s 
 

Funeral Services (*Non-members) 

James R. Hersh, Sr.   January 25, 2023 

Floyd “Honey” Moyer*  March 4, 2023 

Catherine K. Morgan*   March 11, 2023 

Jane M. White    April 14, 2023 

Rosa Peña*     April 24, 2023 

Leona J. Huttie*   June 30, 2023 

Ana H. Velez*    July 5, 2023 

Kathleen Transue*    July 7, 2023 

Marjorie Rossi    July 8, 2023  

Marianne C Hildebrandt*   July 22, 2023  

Robert “Bob” J. Miller*   September 6, 2023 

Jeffrey J. Hahn*    September 27, 2023 

Frank Szukics     October 23, 2023 
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Baptisms (*Non-member) 

Emilio Buc*     February 5, 2023 

Lennox Mark Lazarus   March 26, 2023 

Jamison David Weaver  March 26, 2023 

Hayden Elizabeth Olm   April 16, 2023 

 Delia Rose Garon   May 7, 2023 

 Macklin Thomas Garon  May 7, 2023 

 Michelle Ashley Garon  May 7, 2023 

 Noelle Hartrick   September 17, 2023 

 Anna Violet Correnty   October 15, 2023 
 

First Holy Communion  

Noelle Becht    April 6, 2023   Maundy Thursday Service 

Addison Moyer   April 6, 2023   Maundy Thursday Service 

Leyton Sell    April 6, 2023  Maundy Thursday Service  
 

Meetings & Events - 83 
 

Lehigh Mission District Dean Meetings - 53 
 

See you in church, 

The Rev. Nelson Quiñones, Pastor 

 
 

 

 

 

Congregational Meeting Minutes – January 29, 2023 (following worship) 
 

 

Mike Divers established a quorum and called the meeting to order. 

Pastor Nelson led us in prayer. 

 

A motion was made by Carla Malantonio and seconded by Cindy Graf to approve the 

agenda. The motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Neola Geschel and seconded by Carla Malantonio to approve the 

minutes from January 30, 2022 congregational meeting.  The motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Peggy Kriebel and seconded by Carol Moyer to approve the 2022 

Financial Reports. The motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Bonnie Kline and seconded by Ken Divers to approve the 

Team/Committee Reports and Statements.  The motion carried. 

 

A motion was made by Sue Reph and seconded by Mike Herman to appoint Bonnie 

Kline as the Endowment Fund Trustee.  The motion carried.  A HUGE ‘thank you’ to Bill 

Gery for his many years of service to St. John’s. 
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A motion was made by Christine Snyder and seconded by Robert Neumoyer to place the 

2022 Endowment Fund interest into the General Fund.  The motion carried.  

 

Old Business:  

Sexual Offender Policy was completed and approved by Church Mutual Insurance.  A 

BIG ‘thank you’ to Richard Ludwig-Dicus, Cindy Graf and Lisa Herman for their hard 

work in formulating and completing this big task.   

 

No other business.  

 

A motion was made by Bonnie Kline and seconded by David Crooker to adjourn the 

meeting.   

 

The meeting was closed with prayer. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Carla Malantonio  

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Congregational Meeting Minutes – November 12, 2023 (following worship) 
 

The meeting was called to order by President, Mike Divers.  

 

The 2024 budget was discussed line by line, and questions were answered.  There being 

no further discussion Diane Heintzelman made a motion, seconded by Dave Niemeyer, to 

accept the budget as proposed.  The motion carried. 

 

Mike then asked if there were any volunteers for the two openings on church council.  He 

advised anyone interested should contact him.  

 

Ken Divers made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dave Niemeyer.  The 

motion carried.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Donna Kressin, Council Secretary 
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CONGREGATIONAL MEMBERSHIP REPORT  
 

Baptized Membership at the end of 2022:  269 

Baptized Members received during 2023:   

a) By Baptism: children (15 yrs. and younger)   8  

b) By Baptism: adults (16 yrs. and older)   0  

c) By Affirmation of Faith     0  

d) By Transfer    0  

e) For other reasons and statistical adjustment 0  

f) Total members received this year + 8 

Baptized Members removed during 2023:   

a) By Death   4  

b) By Transfer   0  

c) For other reasons and statistical adjustment 0  

d) Total members removed this year - 4 

Baptized Membership at the end of 2023: = 273 

 

Total Confirmed Membership at the end of 2023 207 

a) Number of people confirmed in 2023 11 

 

Voting Members  110 

      (Confirmed members who have record of communion  

       AND contribution within the last 2 years) 

 

 

Membership:   Beginning 2023  Beginning 2024  

Baptized   269    273 
Active/Confirmed  205    207 
Associates   11    15 
Giving Units   163    168 
 

Your giving statements for 2023 have been mailed out.  The last Sunday of the year was 
December 31st.  If you mailed an envelope/check and it was not postmarked by December 31, 
2023, it was recorded in January 2024. If you have any questions, please contact the office. 
 
An inactive member is anyone who has not communed and has not contributed within 2 
years.  It is important that each confirmed member fill out at least 1 communion card a year 
and submit recordable income to remain in active, voting status. We typically reach out to 
inactive members on a yearly basis and then adjust our membership list. We hope that in 
the future they will contact us when they are again ready to become involved in their 
church through worship, communing, contributing, and hopefully volunteering.  As always, 
the door is open for them, and we pray that they will come and worship with us again.   
 
During the COVID-19 pandemic we began recording communion based on in-house 
attendance. WE NO LONGER REQUIRE ATTENDANCE, PLEASE FILL OUT A 
COMMUNION CARD (found in each pew). 
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT – CHOIR 

FINANCIAL STATEMENT 
St. John's Lutheran Church Choir 

Fogelsville, PA 
 
 
 

Balance on Hand  December 31, 2022      $4,102.83 
 
RECEIPTS: 

Holiday Party         $415.00 
Thanksgiving Sides       2,067.00 
Interest                0.12 

Total Receipts    $2,482.12 
 
Sub-Total           $6,584.95 
 
EXPENSES: 

Holiday Party          $773.64 
Funeral Luncheon                     278.40 
Flowers & Gifts                     226.86 
Picnic                         54.66 
Thanksgiving Sides                     407.00 

Total Expenses        $1,740.56 
 
Balance on Hand     December 31, 2023      $4,844.39 
 
Balance on Hand held as follows: 

Truist Bank 
Checking Account      $3,521.94 
Savings Account                                                   1,322.45 

 $4,844.39 
 

 
Submitted by Carol Moyer 
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT – ENDOWMENT 
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The mission of the St. John Endowment Fund Committee is to preserve and protect the 

donations made to the St. John’s Endowment Fund and to prudently invest those funds 

in order to generate income to help support the mission of the church. 
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FINANCIAL STATEMENT – LADIES AID 
St. John’s Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Fogelsville, PA 
 

Balance on Hand January 1, 2023       $10,197.96 
 

Receipts: 
$1805    Pizza Kit sale 
$350 
$4805    Cinnamon Bun Bake Sale 
$1049    Mother/Daughter Banquet 
$3441    Pines Dinner Theater  
$8088    Basket Social receipts 
$761    Bake Sale with food truck 
$75     bake sale 
$15    Recipe book sales 
$2.69    Year to date interest          Total: $20,316.69 
 

Expenses: 
$1404    Charlie K’s Pizza Kits 
$379.40    Times News Advertising 
$806.61    Bake Sales Supplies/starting cash 
$3480    Pines Dinner theater 
$1328.75    Mother/Daughter Banquet  
$45.36    Funeral luncheon  
$280    Anniversary celebration  
$76.35    Confirmation coffee hour 
$700    Basket social supplies/start cash 
$16.98    Food truck posters 
$65.00    Harvest Home supplies 
$82.08    Propane for kitchen 
$100    Children’s gift bags/Christmas party           Total:  $8893.08 
 

Donations:  
$500    Needy Family 
$3800    donated to St. John’s Lutheran  
$200    Fogelsville Fire Company 
$761    receipt from food truck bake sale donated to church 
$5000    donation to St. John’s Lutheran 
$350    Bright Hope Pregnancy 
$350    Sharing Life Ministries                 Total: $10,961 
 

Balance on hand:         $10,735.57 
 

Balance on hand as of 12/31/2023: 
Embassy Bank 
Checking account:  $10,735.57 
Certificate of Deposit    $2,076.64 
Certificate of Deposit    $8,314.25 

Submitted by Donna Kressin 
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EVANGELISM – HOT DOG STAND 

 
On Friday October 27th St. John’s once again offered free hot dogs, chips, sodas, juice, 

water and other treats to trick or treaters at our Halloween Hot Dog Stand in front of 

Strohl’s Automotive in Fogelsville.  Set up began about 4 pm as volunteers met at the 

church to load tables, a portable grill, the church banner, and supplies and move them to 

Strohl’s.  By 5:30 set up was complete and grilling started to be ready for the arrival of 

trick or treaters at 6 PM.  Over the next two hours we gave out 240 hot dogs, over 100 

packets of chips, and nearly 180 assorted drinks, setting a new record. Thanks go to 

Berks Meats, Bimbo Bakeries, Strohl’s Automotive, cash donations from Keller Funeral 

Home and Keith & Kim Snyder, and our volunteers who donated food or drink items, or 

their time. 

 

Submitted by Dave Neimeyer 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEWARDSHIP – COMMUNITY FREE DINNERS 

 
2023 was a very successful year for our Community Free Dinner program, with St. 

John’s providing over 1,000 meals to the community. As in previous years we held the 

dinners in alternate months: January, March, May, July, September, and November.   

All were on the third Friday of the month, except for November, which was moved to  

the second Friday to avoid conflicting with Thanksgiving and the preparation of 

Thanksgiving sides. Distribution of meals was done by handing out individually bagged 

meals to patrons via drive-thru of the parking lot. 

 

In January the entrée was a warming bowl of chili, along with a dinner roll, carrots and 

celery, applesauce, and a cookie. The dinner was sponsored by Shawn & Beth Furman. 

Shawn & Carol M. arrived early to turn on the gas to the ovens and gather the needed 

pots, pans and roasters for the chili and sauce. Volunteers arrived shortly afterward to 

cook the 30 lbs hamburger, brown the onions, open the cans of beans & sauces for the 

chili.  Shawn combined the ingredients into pots for heating on the gas burners. The 

heated chili was put into rosters to simmer until we will be ready for serving. Our take 

out assembly line was set-up started by scooping the chili into plastic containers with 
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lids. The chili and apple sauce were put in take out bags and passed off the next table 

where the carrots sticks and celery, applesauce, rolls, oatmeal cookie, utensils and St 

John’s welcome card was added before being put into the cooler for outside delivery 

crew. We started our outside food delivery at 4:30 PM. Our friendly staff along with 

Brady and Katie F. delivered the filled take-out bags to each waiting car. By 6:00 PM, we 

had given away all prepared dinners and had served 171 guests. 

 

March’s ham and string bean dinner was sponsored by Becky and Bob Neumoyer. Our 

kitchen helpers arrived early to slice onions and cook three pots of ham hocks, water and 

ham base, and to wash and cube 25 lbs. of potatoes. The rolls & desserts were bagged and 

the diced ham, potatoes and seasoning were added to the cooking pots. Later the string 

beans were added and simmered on the burners until being transferred into roasters. When 

all was ready, the ham & string beans were scooped into plastic containers. The lidded 

containers were put into take out bags along with the applesauce, rolls & homemade 

desserts. The utensils were added then the bags were put into the cooler for the outside 

delivery.  Our outside food delivery crew along with Cassidy S. was bundled up for the 

zero wind chill...the more the wind continued to swirl the colder it got! You would never 

know it was only three days until spring! We saw an increase in early visitors with cars 

several times lining up out to the road, and by 6:20 PM we served our last take-out dinner.  

 

In contrast to the cold and windy March, in May we had beautiful, beautiful, beautiful 

weather on Friday the 19th for our community free dinner sponsored by our Church 

Council.  Our diligent kitchen staff prepared 190 take out bags with Bratwurst w/pepper 

and onion sauce, club roll, potato chips, apple sauce & Rice Krispie treats. Fun and 

fellowship was had by all. We continue to be a great outreach to the community! Thanks 

for all the time and effort that everybody put in, and we looked forward to our next dinner 

on July 21st!! 

 

Meatball sandwiches were on the menu for July, along with pasta salad, applesauce, and 

Rice Krispie treats, sponsored by Jessica Wentz & St John’s church. On Thursday 

morning July 20th volunteers made the pasta salad at church in preparation for the dinner. 

We did an estimate on how much pasta to make and even cut down on the number of 

boxes of pasta we added, but after adding the peppers, cucumbers, tomatoes and onions 

we still ended up with more pasta salad than expected! No worries…the extras were put 

into containers and were given to members in need and to our volunteers. THANK YOU 

to all our dedicated help!  It feels pretty good paying it forward!  This month our outside 

youth volunteers included Dave’s grandson Noah and Matt Rosko.  

 

In September St John’s Ladies Aid sponsored and hosted our Community Free Dinner of 

chicken pot pie, applesauce, rolls and assorted packaged fruit pies. Preparation was pretty 

much as it was in March and July.  The Ladies Aid members not only cooked and help 

serve our dinner but also provided many of the ingredients including the oven rosters and 

cartons of chicken broth and pasta. Thank you to Peggy Kriebel and Jennifer Demko for 

donating the fruit pies & Donnie Snyder for donating the potatoes.  Outside, the line for 

dinners started early and continued steadily until 5:30 PM. There were times that cars 

were lined up out to the road. All who received dinners were very appreciative.  
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The November dinner finished out the year with turkey barbeque, mashed potatoes, corn, 

applesauce, and dessert.  We distributed just under 200 meals.  The drive-through 

included a recognition of veterans, thanks to Curtis White and Ruth from VFW Post 

2124, who handed out small American flags.   

 

In addition to our regular volunteers, we’d like to give a special thank you to Jeff 

Eisenhard who does traffic control to ensure the safety of our patrons. We’d also like to 

thank “Thrivent” for their monetary donation and the awesome T-shirts for our 

volunteers!  

 

Although the Community Free Dinner meals are distributed at no charge, many recipients 

chose to make a donation to help St. John’s continue this ministry.  Consequently, after 

all expenses for the year have been paid from our account, we have an end of year 

balance of $2210.07.  Our volunteers voted to donate half of that amount to the three food 

banks we support (Parkland Cares, Lowhill, and St. Paul’s) and retain the remainder to 

help fund the Community Free Dinner program in 2024. 

 

Please help to keep our CF Dinner family growing by encouraging support from all our 

congregational friends & neighbors! We will begin our 2024 dinners on January 19th and 

continue on the third Friday of every other month throughout the year. The exception will 

be in November when our dinner will be the 2nd Friday of the month. 

 

All organizations or individuals considering hosting a dinner in 2024 are reminded that 

that if they are not physically able to host the event they can simply provide the funds and 

our volunteers will do the rest. As always cooks & volunteers are needed!  We’d suggest 

you sign up on the 2024 schedule as soon as it becomes available so you get your desired 

hosting date. 

 

Regards, 

Dave Neimeyer, Becky & Bob Neumoyer 
 

 

 
LADIES AID 
   

As always, the ladies have remained a very active group. We had a planning meeting on 

February 7th to plan the year’s activities. We visited Catherine Gery at Topton Home for 

her 90th birthday. Catherine was our Treasurer of Ladies Aid for over 50 years. We had a 

group of eight members who took flowers, balloons, and cake, and had a very nice visit. 

 

We were able to resume several activities we had given up during the pandemic, our 

Charlie K’s Pizza Kit sale, Mother/Daughter Banquet, and Father’s Day Brunch. We also 

attended 2 Pines Dinner Theater shows. 

 

In April we held our Cinnamon Bun Bake Sale, which is a very successful fundraiser. 

August brought us a new venture as we scheduled a Vince’s Cheesesteak food truck visit 
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along with a bake sale. Members supplied baked goods and the ladies baked pies. Wow, 

what a success!  Vince sold out of cheesesteaks, and we sold out of baked goods by 3:30 

PM. This was a fundraiser to benefit the General Fund of St. John’s and has been 

scheduled again for August 2024. 
 

We began basket assembly in August and September and scheduled several work 

sessions, which were very successful. We assisted Altar Guild in set up and sale of fresh 

produce for Harvest Home. $185 was donated to the local food banks from the sale of 

produce from Harvest Home. We completed our baskets and had our most successful 

Basket Social ever. We sold out of all the soups, barbecue and baked goods, and after all 

expenses, we raised over $7000. 
 

October brought the Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends sale. We sold $250 of books and 

those proceeds will be used to purchase items for baskets for the 2024 Basket Social. 
 

We assisted the choir in the Thanksgiving Sides Sale and helped serve all CF Dinners in 

2023, and sponsored the September dinner of chicken pot pie. 
 

December began again with the Lehigh Mission District Christmas Ingathering and 

providing 45 gifts for residents of Good Shepherd, Bethlehem and Topton Lutheran 

Home. We also collected items for Bright Hope Pregnancy Center and Sharing Life at  

St. Mark’s Lutheran Church. 
 

I spoke to the confirmation class about the Ingathering - how it began and why we 

continue this worthwhile project. They were very excited about putting the angels on our 

Angel Tree and eager to participate in buying gifts for our “angels”. It was heartwarming 

to see them so enthusiastic! 
 

We again sponsored our congregational Christmas party with a covered dish social and a 

visit from Santa. Children were given a goodie bag and our shutins were given goodie 

bags as well.  
 

Thank you to everyone who donated items to the Ingathering and Angel Tree gifts, 

special thanks to all who packed everything and made deliveries.  
 

Another successful year! Through your support, we have been able to raise funds to 

benefit St. John’s, LMD Ingathering, local food banks, and various other charities in 

2023. Ladies Aid donated a total of $11,596: 

$10,261 to St. John’s General Fund (includes Vince’s proceeds) 

$1,335 to charities (includes Harvest Home proceeds) 

 Sharing Life, Bright Hope, food banks & Fogelsville Fire Company 
 

Thank you for your continued support! 
 

God’s blessings for a safe and healthy New Year. 
 

Carol Moyer, President 
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MUSIC HIGHLIGHTS 

 
John 8:12: “I am the light of the world…” 

 

As a mirror reflects light, we reflect God’s light (love) to others around us too! 

 

♪ On December 10, the Sunday School children, choir and youth soloists reflected 

as they sang and read “Sing We Now of Christmas” - a beautiful and most 

wonderful performance given by all (especially the very youngest members of  

St. John’s!) 

♪ On Christmas Eve, the 4:00 pm service included beautiful musical duo renditions 

by a mother-daughter and duet by grandmother and granddaughter! 

♪ On Christmas Eve, 10:30 pm service, we experienced “Silent Night” carol while 

holding the tiny candles in a dimly- lit sanctuary, voices joined, organ chiming, 

God’s divine presence among us; the congregation shared God’s light to all -  

an exquisite reflection indeed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

More musical highlights of the year included: 

♬ The special mid-lenten “Organ and Piano Reflections”, a Wednesday morning 

time for prayerful meditation during musical performance of keyboards. 

♬ In June an art-themed piano student recital, given by my studio of interested and 

progressing all-age piano students was held in the sanctuary at St. John’s.  

This included an impressive display of all individually-painted canvases which 

represented the students’ piano music performed. (Ages 4-16) 

♬ The summer of 2023 hosted guest musicians during worship and included a few 

of St. John’s youth soloists as the choir took a well-deserved break from singing. 

♬ A special dedication of the newly-acquired Martin Luther Statue was held in 

November. Special organ compositions and hymns by Martin Luther dating from 

the time of reformation were featured throughout the service. 

 

 

 
 Carols by candlelight-what lovelier thing 

could the wide realm of earth or heaven bestow  

than a dim church fragrant with evergreen  

and Christmas carols sung by candle glow? 

 

The choir loft is dim, and shadows fall  

upon the pillars twined with fir and pine, 

and every nook and corner of the church  

holds little golden pools of candle shine. 

 

The people listen as the music fills  

the high domed ceiling and the quiet stalls  

 

 

as melodies, as old as Christmastime,  

echo within the fragrant sacred walls, 

 

Glory to God! Peace, peace on earth, goodwill- 

the words float upward in the silent night  

while lonely hearts are lifted up once more  

in the soft atmosphere of candlelight. 

 

In the warm atmosphere of song and praise,  

the lonely hearted and the tired sing  

the age-old melodies of Christmastime,  

of kings and shepherds and a newborn king. 

 

Carols by Candlelight 
Edna Jaques 
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I wish to thank all of the solo musicians, St. John’s choir, pastor Nelson, Sunday School 

children, youth soloists, and readers who helped create more meaningful worship through 

music this past year. May St. John’s continue to spread the good news and let your light 

shine! 

 

Musically, 

Beth C. Stottmeister 

Director of Music, St. John’s 

 

 
SENIOR CHOIR 

 

Our choral director, Beth Stottmeister, is to be highly commended for helping us to 

provide Christian music to the congregation and aiding us to instill fellowship, 

community, and the love of a church family. 

 

We again were joined by St. John’s UCC for a picnic (indoor), a Thanksgiving Eve 

service, and a community tree lighting (weather conditions led to a light attendance). We 

regretfully lost another member Jane White to the heavenly choir; we are so appreciative 

of the voices of Kayti Demko, Emma Luipersbeck, and David Crooker who agreed to 

help us for special music. We would be so blessed to have them join us permanently. 

 

We invite any and all to join us either on a regular basis or as help for special music. Our 

rehearsals are held on Thursday evening at 7 p.m. and on Sunday morning at 10 a.m. 

 

Neola C. Geschel 

 

 
PROPERTY & FACILITIES 

 
Listed below are items I worked on throughout the year: 

• I tested the smoke detectors. 

• I tested the emergency lighting units monthly and replaced two old units. 

• I did a walk through with the township fire inspector. 

• I did a monthly test of the Church Mutual smoke and water leak detectors. 

• The driveway and parking lot were repaired, the front sidewalk was repaired,  

the sanctuary ceiling was repaired by the Divers Group. 

 

A special thanks to the Divers Group for their donations and support to the church 

property. 

 

Submitted by Curtis White 
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ALTAR GUILD 

 
Members: Neola Geschel & Peggy Kriebel 

 

God is with us 24/7.  Looking for people willing to give back to him a few minutes 

preparing His house for worship. Most can be done Sunday morning before the service.  

If interested, please speak to me now or at any time throughout the year. 

 

After the pandemic we returned to bread and wine, in place of pre-filled cups. A gluten-

free option is also always available.   

 

Altar flower and seasonal flower order sign-up continues. We thank all who still 

sponsored flowers and made arrangements for pick-up, or donation to shut-in members. 

 

Peggy Kriebel 

 

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL/CHRISTIAN EDUCATION 

 

With God’s grace and love to guide us, another Sunday School year was completed in 

May and we ushered in a new year in September.  We continue to use the SPARK 

Rotational model for our curriculum with all the students together in one group.  This 

model works extremely well and the children enjoy the hands on learning of various 

Bible stories.  We completed our Fall and Spring (Valentine’s Day) homebound projects 

which were again received very well.  Pastor usually has the children help him bless them 

before he delivers to our folks.  Music Director, Beth continues teaching the children 

during Sunday School and the Christmas program “Sing We Now of Christmas” was 

wonderful.  We have such talented children at St. John’s and are very fortunate indeed.  

We invite any children ages 3-12 to join us Sunday mornings at 9:00 am in Fellowship 

Hall.  We also have classes for confirmation age and adults.  We hope to see you on 

Sunday! 

 

Your teachers in Christ, 

Cindy Graf 

Jess Jackovitz 

Beth Furman 

Beth Kressin  

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

27 

ST. JOHN’S EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH 
Church Office Phone: 610-395-5535          Email: stjohns.lutheran@verizon.net 

Web: www.stjohns-fogelsville.org 

 

 

2024 CONTACTS 

 

STAFF: 

Pastor:  The Rev. Nelson Quiñones  Administrative Assistant:  Linda Gery 

Director of Music:  Beth Stottmeister Sexton:  Beth Sell 

  

 

 

CONGREGATION COUNCIL MEMBERS 
  
OFFICERS:    Ken Divers   Cindy Graf      

President:  Mike Divers  Stacey Divers   Matt Kressin 

V. P.:   Mike Herman   Kelsey Herman  Carla Malantonio      

Secretary:  Donna Kressin  Lisa Herman    Curtis White 

Treasurer: Keri-Ann Divers  Neola Geschel    

         

 

 

 

MINISTRY TEAMS/COMMITTEES 

(Meet as Announced) 

 

Christian Education/Sunday School –  

Council Contacts:  Carla Malantonio  

& Cindy Graf 
 

Team Ministry/Staff Support –  

Council Contacts:  Donna Kressin & Ken Divers 

Contact:  Christine Snyder 
 

Ladies Aid –  

Council Contact:  Cindy Graf 
 

Worship & Music –  

Council Contacts:  Pastor Nelson, Neola Geschel  

Contacts: Beth Stottmeister & Peggy Kriebel 
 

Youth Ministries –  

Council Contact:  Pastor Nelson  
 

 Stewardship –  

 Council Contact:  Ken Divers 

 

Finance –  

Council Contacts:  Lisa Herman  

& Keri-Ann Divers 
 

Property –  

Council Contacts:  Mike Herman  

& Curtis White 

Contact:  Dave Newhard  
 

Endowment –  

Council Contact:   
 

Evangelism –  

Council Contact:  Mike Divers 
 

Wellness –  

Council Contact:  Carla Malantonio 

 



 

 

 

 

 

28 

AGENCIES: 

Synod Office:  610-266-5101 

      Bishop Christopher deForest 

      The Rev. Dr. Michael Bennethum, Ex. Assoc. 

      The Rev. Rachael Dietz, Exec. Associate 

Lehigh Mission District: 610-966-3030 

      The Rev. Nelson Quiñones, dean  

Lutheran Cong. Services Inc.:  610-770-9205 

Lehigh Conference of Churches: 610-433-6421  

 

 
OUTSIDE ORGANIZATIONS: 

AA Big Book - Andrea Smith  

                         (610-366-7766)   

             meets Wednesday at 7:30 PM 

 

 

 

ACTIVITIES: 

Acolyte/Crucifer Training – Pr. Nelson 

Altar Guild – Peggy Kriebel 

Food Card Sales – Dave Neimeyer 

Lehigh Mission District Representative – Carol Moyer 

Maintenance of Hymn Boards – Peggy Kriebel   

Maintenance of Outside Sign –Rich Ludwig-Dicus 

Nursery Roll – Carla Malantonio 

Publicity – Cindy Graf 

Food Bank/Pantry Delivery – Dave Neimeyer 

Sr. Choir – Beth Stottmeister  

Sr. Citizen Birthday Cards – Linda Gery  

Thrivent Representatives – Carol Moyer, Sarah Romig, Jen Rosko 

Vacation Bible School – Sharon Snyder, Bob Neumoyer 

Worship Volunteer Scheduling – Linda Gery 

 

EVENTS:  

Attic Treasure Sale (May, usually every other year) – Carla Malantonio, coordinator 

Bake Sale (April) – sponsored by Ladies Aid 

Basket Social (September/October) – sponsored by Ladies Aid 

Christmas Craft Night (November) – Rich & Jeff Ludwig-Dicus, coordinators 

Christmas Pageant/Cantata/Program (December) – Beth Stottmeister 

Christmas Party (December) – sponsored by Ladies Aid 

Christmas Caroling (December) – sponsored by Choir 

Community Christmas Tree Lighting (December) – sponsored by Worship & Music 

Community Free Dinners (every other month) – Bob & Becky Neumoyer, Dave Neimeyer 

Congregational Picnic (September) – sponsored by Congregation Council 

Easter Egg Hunt (March/April) – sponsored by Sunday School 

Father’s Day Brunch (June) – sponsored by Ladies Aid 

Halloween Hot Dog Stand (October) – sponsored by Evangelism 

Homemade Thanksgiving Sides Sale (November) – sponsored by Choir 

LMD Ingathering (November) – sponsored by Ladies Aid 

Mother’s/Father’s Day Gifts (May & June)  – sponsored by Sunday School  

Mother/Daughter Banquet (May) – sponsored by Ladies Aid 

Rally Day (September) – sponsored by Sunday School  

Souper Bowl Sunday (February) – sponsored by Youth Group 

Vacation Bible School (Summer, usually July) – sponsored by Christian Education 

Youth Group (as announced) 


